
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

August 5, 2009 
The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 

Wednesday, July 1, 2009 in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mr. Stephen B. Black, Mayor 

Mr. Richard S. Turkington, President 
   Mrs. Barbara Wood, Vice President 
   Mr. Chris Ferrier 
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mr. Mark Johnson   
   Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
   Mr. Timothy R Nichols, Superintendent 
             
MINUTES: 
July 1, 2009:  Mrs. Wood moved to approve the minutes of the July 1, 2009 Borough 
Council Meeting and was seconded by Mr. Ferrier. 
       Motion Passed  
 
July 15, 2009:  Mrs. Wood moved to approve the minutes of the July 15, 2009 Borough 
Council Meeting and was seconded by Mr. Ferrier. 
       Motion Passed  
 

                                       
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Ferrier seconded to approve the July Financial Report. 
       Motion Passed 
 
TRANSFERS: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mrs. Wood seconded to approve the August transfers. 

     Motion Passed 
 
 

BILLS: 
Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Ferrier seconded to approve the August bills.     
       Motion Passed  
 
VISITORS: 
Jeanne Thompson, 216 West Summit Avenue, asked several questions concerning 
building permits and expressed her concerns of children trespassing over her property.  
Mayor Black recommended that she contact Chief Galloway as to the trespassing issues. 
 
Bonnie Price expressed her concerns about the missing signs from the Children’s Resale 
Shop located on Railroad Avenue.   
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Bonnie Porter asked where she would be able to park all day.  Ms. Porter was informed 
that permit parking is along the Railroad Avenue next to the railroad tracks.  
 
Nancy Hable was concerned whether the limited timed parking would be enforced during 
both day light shifts.  President Turkington informed her that it would be enforced. 
 
John Campbell, Murray Avenue, asked Borough Council to include sidewalks as part of 
the rental properties inspection and to require that the sidewalks be inspected and    be 
repaired if needed when properties are sold.  Borough Council will consider including the 
inspection as part of the rental inspections. 
        
FINANCE ISSUES: 
 
PUBLIC WORKS: 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY: 
. 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Mr. Ferrier moved and Mrs.Wood seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned 
at 8:30 p.m. 

     Respectfully submitted, 
 
      
 
 

Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
       
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


